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Dear All, 

I am writing to share that sadly, from September, Charlotte Camm has taken the decision to move back to 

her home town of Oldham and will therefore be leaving our Federation at the end of this academic year. 

It will be with great sadness that we say farewell to Miss Camm; she has been such a fabulous part of our 

team having worked in Shadwell Primary School as a Teaching Assistant and then in Bramham as a Key 

Stage One teacher. 

Miss Camm will be greatly missed and I know she will really miss all of the children and parents; whom she 

has loved working with in both schools throughout her career with us. 

We also will be saying farewell to Mrs Catherine Richards from September, who we wish to congratulate 

on her promotion to Assistant Head Teacher within another Federation. 

Mrs Richards has also taught and worked in both Bramham and Shadwell Primary schools; she has had a 

significant impact within the schools having led Maths; managing SEND for Shadwell and latterly, taking 

joint responsibility for KS1 for our Federation. I personally would like to thank Mrs Richards for her 

leadership support and wish her success in her new and exciting role. 

Both teachers will be missed very much and I'm certain you will join me in wishing them well on their 

career journey. 

Kindest regards, 

Sarah Richards 

Executive Head Teacher 

Bramham Shadwell Federation 

'Excellence for All' 
 


